
The Golden Gate National Recreation Area 
(GGNRA) was established in 1972 with the 
charter of providing recreation and 
preserving open space on approximately 
80,000 acres spread across Marin, San 
Francisco, and San Mateo Counties.  
 
GGNRA was deliberately  created as a 
National Recreation Area and not a 
National Park. National Parks are more 
restrictive in their uses. The GGNRA was 
intended to provide bountiful recreation for 
people in the Bay Area – including people 
with dogs.  
 
People with dogs (on-leash or off-leash) 
have only ever been allowed in one percent 
of the GGNRA. That one percent has 
included popular spots such as Muir Beach, 
Fort Funston, and Crissy Field.  
 
Over the objections of local elected officials 
and many thousands of Bay Area residents, 
the National Park Service is now moving 
ahead to shrink the areas where people 
with dogs can be – by 90 percent.  



Fort Funston today: 
Red = off-leash 

Proposed changes: 
Yellow = off-leash, blue = on-leash 



Lands End today: 
Red = off-leash 
 
Proposed changes: 
No off-leash 
Blue = on-leash 



Crissy Field today: 
Red = off-leash 
Blue = on-leash 
 
Proposed changes: 
Yellow = off-leash 
Blue = on-leash 
 



Ocean Beach today: 
Red = off-leash, blue = on-leash 

Proposed changes: 
Yellow = off-leash, blue = on-leash 



Muir Beach today 
Red = off-leash, blue = on-leash 
 
Proposed changes: 
No off-leash 
Blue = on-leash 



Homestead Valley, Marin Co.,  today: 
Red = off-leash 

Proposed changes 
No off-leash 
Blue = on-leash 



Rancho Corral, San Mateo Co., today: 
Historically all off-leash, technically all 
on-leash according to National Park Service 

Proposed changes: 
No off-leash, blue = on-leash 



Public comments must be received by 
MAY 25. 
 
Please include where you live, why 
recreational dogwalking is important to 
you, what you expect a National 
Recreation Area to provide in terms of 
recreation, any personal experience you 
have with any of the areas in question, 
and what you think of the way the 
National Park Service (NPS) has handled 
this process. Do you think the proposed 
restrictions make sense? Do you feel the 
NPS has been responsive to public 
comments?  
 
And please copy your comments to 
your congressional representatives. You 
can find their contact information at 
http://www.contactingthecongress.org/ 
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